
 

 

 

 

24 July 2017 

Mr Ross Vasta MP 

Chairperson 

Standing Committee on Petitions 

Email: petitions.committee.reps@aph.gov.au 

 

Dear Mr Vasta 

Submission—Inquiry into E-Petitions 

Thank you for your letter dated 21 June enclosing your terms of reference and I welcome 

the opportunity to comment on the committee’s inquiry into e-petitions. As New Zealand 

does not yet have an e-petitions system the focus of my submission will be on the features 

of the system which my office will make available to the public from the end of 2017. 

 

The existing process for petitioning the New Zealand House of Representatives is 

completely paper based. It is governed by Standing Orders 361 – 371 which can be found 

here. To date, during the present 51st Parliament, 136 petitions have been presented for 

consideration.  

 

The lack of an e-petitions system has posed a considerable hurdle for petitioners, and in 

fact petitioners have been using websites such as Change.org and the New Zealand based 

ActionStation.org.nz to gather signatures on petitions they intend to present to the House 

for consideration. The existing process is, therefore, clearly not meeting the public’s 

expectation of how they wish to engage with Parliament. 

 

During 2016/17 my office undertook a process to examine existing e-petitions systems in 

Australia and the UK, and to design a system for implementation in New Zealand. The 

system we will implement this year has many features that will be familiar to the 

committee; 
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